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SCCA minutes of meeting held at Middleburgh
      Rod & Game Club on June 28, 2012.  
   Attendance is needed from each club for their
 input on club activities.
SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM with 11 in 
attendance with only 7 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Coon Skinners, Long Path Hikers, Richmondville Fish & Game, Schoharie Co. FWMB representatives, NYSPA Wildlife Task Force members, and SCCA Association members.  Gordon Emerson made a motion to accept the May minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Mark Hotaling.  Bob Britton made a motion to accept the June treasurer’s report, seconded by Doug Handy. A vote of the membership approved the minutes & treasurer’s reports. 
The Kayak Raffle for this coming Sunshine Fair is under way. Tickets were handed out to Associate members to sell. Tickets are sponsored by Shaul’s Roofing from Middleburgh again this year. Volunteers needed for working fair booth. POC is Michael Zeh, cell # 265-4961. Will meet at the Fair booth 7/19/12 @ 6:00 PM to set up schedule for members working @ fair booth. The fair runs nine days; we need 4 for each day, 10 AM to 4PM & 4PM to 10 PM. I will have tickets for volunteers to access fair grounds who work at the booth.    

Schoharie County Sheriff’s gave SCCA two boxes (200) of the gun locks for giving out at the fair booth to promote Gun Safety. These locks are provided to all Law Enforcement Agencies by the National Shooting Sports Foundation promoting gun safety.
SCCA membership approved the advertisement support to the Middleburgh & Schoharie 300 Year Celebration.

SCCA has requested input from the association membership on crossbow use during archery season.  This issue has been put to bed for this coming season but we can see where it will be reviewed again in the NYS Legislation session next year. All club delegates are encouraged to report back to SCCA for their club’s interest on this issue. 

Discussions were held on the use of copper vs. lead bullets, possibly withdrawing from NYSCC because of actions being taken by the Council’s officers, the loss of Federal Funding because of NYS Budget wording, the spread of Feral Pigs and what DEC recommends. 

Gordon Emerson reported that the NYSCC Region 4 Board has reviewed the by-laws of the Council because of some of the decisions being made by Council officers. The New York State Conservation Council’s 79th Annual State Board meeting will be held on Sept.14th -16th at the Holiday Inn, New Hartford, NY.      
Hunter Safety Courses: POC are Raymond Zeh - E-Mail raymondzeh@gmail.com and Raymond Barber E-mail robcob1@verizon.net. Here is a list of the training dates for this coming summer & fall. 
Courses are free and required to buy your Hunting Licenses. Crossbows info taught @ Gun Courses. 
Bow Hunter Safety Course - Richmondville Rod/Gun Club, date of course August 25, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM) - Sign-up on Aug 20th (7 to 8 PM) at the town hall. Need to bring proof of Age (Bow hunter need this to hunt with a bow) Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up

Gun Hunter Safety Course at Richmondville Rod & Gun Sign-up on Sept 4th (7 to 8 PM) at the town Hall. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.   Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course date on Sept 7, 2012 (6 to 9:30 PM) and Sept 8, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM). Must attend both days.  

 Bow Hunter Safety Course at Middleburgh Rod / Gun Club - Middlefort Rd, Middleburgh. NY/ Sign-up on Sept 10, 2012 (7 to 8 PM) at the Club. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.    Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course date on Sept 15, 2012 (8 am to finish) Contact e-mail raymondzeh@gmail.com

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Sign up date is Sept 17, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 21st (6:00 -9:30 pm and Sept 22nd 8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Sign up date is Sept 24, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:00 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   

Trapping Course @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club – Sign up date is Sept 24th (7-8pm) Course dates are Sept 28th (6:00 -9:30 pm and Sept 29th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.
  Gun Hunter Safety Course sponsored by Conesville Rod & Gun Club, at the Conesville Firehouse. Sign up date is Oct 1, 2012 (7-8pm) Course dates are Oct 5th (6:00 -9:30 pm and Oct 6th (8 am to finish) Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.   
NYPA: The Wildlife Task Force Team meet on July 9 with close to twenty in attendance including 4 members from SCCA, Michael Zagota (former NYS Commissioner of DEC), Delaware County Fish &Wildlife Management Board Sportsmen Representative, Kevin Berner, Facility Instructor for Fisheries & Wildlife courses from SUNY Cobleskill College, John Lowe, Minekill State Park Manager, along with several NYS Power Authority department managers including Lynn Hait, NYPA Central Regional Director. Steve Ramsey made introductions and welcome everyone. He thanked everyone for their time and attendance. He said he would like to increase the number of Wildlife Task Board meetings. He then introduced Samantha Clark, a new employee who will be assisting Steve with public relations at B/G. He stated that from 1974 to date 1,959,354 visitors have gone through the Visitor’s Center- Looking for the 2 Million number this year. This year, there have been 16,308 visitors, over 3,000 more than last year at this time. They gave out 200 boat access permits and 70 Bow Hunter permits last season.   

 Lynn Hait did a brief overview of BG/NYPA Operations. He described how B/G is a reserve of electric power which can start up & be producing within 90 seconds. It only runs when there is source willing to pay for high priced energy due to hot and cold periods of adverse weather during the summer and winter months.  He stated that just last week there was just such a need where all four generators were producing energy because of the heat wave which caused the public to run A/C units across the state. He briefly reviewed the damage of the high water damage during the Irene incident which left a vast amount debris in the reservoir along with changing the floor of the reservoir with gravel, sand and rocks (60-80 thousand cubic yards),  .8% of the reservoir holding capacity has been lost. A study is being done to lower the water down to a minimum during the spring & fall months to remove this material. He reviewed the boating access procedure and said that a possibility of relaxing some of the security requirements for canoes & kayaks use maybe authorized for both the upper & lower reservoirs.  He stated that B/G has now experience a second generation of employees and has very close ties to the local community.  He stated that the boat launch at Minekill State Park will be visited in 2017.  He reviewed the Web-Base promotions which B/G has updated. Sean gave report of the current fish stocking program. He stated that close to 2500 trout were stocked this spring between the upper and lower reservoirs. He also stated that several thousand walleye fingerlings were also stocked which were supplied by SUNY Cobleskill from a $20,000 donation to their hatchery program about 5 years ago.  Mark Slade talked about the Federal licensing procedure.  B/G’s license expires in 2019.  Parliamentary documents need filled out and submitted in late 201133 – early 2014. B/G employs 150 people who are mostly area residents.      
When the meeting was opened to questions Michael Zeh, SCCA, asked the NYPA to reconsider the Resolution concerning the gun hunting on the 72 acres across route 30 from the Lansing Manor & B/G Visiting Center.  SCCA received a response from the Resolution about opening 72 acres up to gun hunting back in May of 2012. It stated after a full and sincere review of our request it is the Authority’s decision to continue the unchanged project’s current recreation plan which is on file with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FREC) and provide a multitude of public recreational opportunism including archery and crossbow hunting by permit in approved areas. Their decision was to not expand the existing hunting provisions, keeping with the Authority’s 55-year history of not permitting firearms hunting inside the property boundary at any of their facilities throughout NYS. This notice came from Lynn H. Hait, Regional Manager for Central NY, NYPA.  
After receiving this response some investigating done by SCCA members has found that there is proof that gun hunting was allowed on B/G lands for the first 15 to 20 years after operations started at B/G.  NYS DEC even stocked pheasants on the B/G lands during the 1980s.  This was part of the original agreement between B/G and the Schoharie County Sports men women. Lynn stated that the Power Authority lawyers were not aware of this allowance of gun hunting. He said that the Power Authority would revisit the resolution. 

Michael Zeh also requested that the NYPA consider an annual monetary request from SCCA to help cover expenses for the printing, postage, envelopes, and labels of the monthly newsletter. With the recent funding issues within the Schoharie County Tax base and the economical lost of several families the funding which the County Board of Supervisors has been reduced. Steve Ramsey requested that a Resolution be created and forward to him in the near future. 
Another question asked by Michael Zeh was if the B/G would consider stocking some of the walleye received from SUNY Cobleskill, if some of these fingerlings could be stocked in the Schoharie Creek between Blenheim and Esperance.  Sean stated that he was in agreement with NYS DEC who feels that the Schoharie Creek has a sufficient amount of walleye without stocking. 

 The next meeting for the Wildlife Task Force will be held in January or February 2012 and be held at the Blenheim/Gilboa Visitor’s Center. The Wildlife Festival will be held on Sept29th at the NYPA Visitor’s Center.  There will be archery & crossbow permits available again this fall.     
  
NYS Legislation: Microstamping Dies in New York, Again - New York State Capitol - DESPITE HOUSE PASSAGE, BILL FAILS FOR FIFTH STRAIGHT YEAR . . . Late last week, New York state's microstamping bill died in the Senate after being passed by the Assembly, though with five fewer votes than in years past. Despite being backed by New York City Mayor Michael Bloomberg and gun-control groups like the Brady Center to Prevent Gun Violence and the Coalition to Stop Gun Violence, the bill failed for the fifth consecutive year. Earlier in the week, a Baltimore Sun editorial unwisely suggested that Maryland adopt microstamping, a suggestion which drew a published response from Jeff Reh, general counsel and vice-general manager at Maryland-based Beretta USA, who noted in his letter that implementing microstamping would be cost prohibitive to both manufacturers and to gun buyers. 
NYS DEC: A finalized package of deer regulations has been published in the NYS Register on July 11.  This package included an October 1st opening date for Southern Zone archery deer season, antler restriction in seven more WMUs (3A, 4G, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S, 4W) and changes in the Northern Zone deer hunting season. These changes are part of the new five year deer management plan. This takes effect for the 2012-2013 season.  The planned youth deer hunt for 14-15 year old during the Columbus Day weekend was not approved.  Crossbow use remains unchanged except pending Governor Cuomo’s signature the use will continue through 2014 as in the past. Federal Funding from Pittman-Robertson and Dingell-Johnson has been restored for 2012-2013 budget. Federal officials will revisit this issue next year because the budget language is minimally sufficient and they would like it changed to protect the Conservation Fund from being used for other issues other than Conservation & Habitat. The Conservation Fund Advisory Board is monitoring this issue.        
Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  Vicki Swartout 294-8946. Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure. Nestled in the hilltops between the Catskills and the Adirondacks, Summit offers the highest elevations in Schoharie County. Our elevation, roughly 2400 feet, combined with our extensive trail system gives us some of the best snowmobiling in New York. Call our snow phone at (518)-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. Trails are currently closed. 

Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: Schoharie County Ridge Runners did host their annual banquet/auction on 3/31/12 with close to 65 in attendances. The Chapter did make a profit this year even though the auctioneer did not show up. Liz and Don Reinhart were both on hand doing an excellent job.  Phone:  518-673-3965 or Email: donzil@telenet.com. The Chapter is once again donating a Wildlife Print for the SCCA Raffle held during the Sunshine Fair. They had done this for many years.  Thank you Liz & Don. 
Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The Club is having trap shoots the 1st & 3rd Saturdays, 9AM, from June through September. Kids Fishing derby on June 23rd @ Cobleskill Park. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The Schoharie County Chapter has a satellite group meeting at the in the Curtis Mott bldg. @ SUNY Cobleskill College in room 200. POC is Dan Drake 932-249-3934 or Mike Walchko. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited, so please bring a friend(s) and meet with many of the local ‘expert’ Fly Fishers, Fly Tiers, and Conservationists. Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 53 Years.  Contact President Mike Walchko @ 234-4192.

Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be held @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on September 17th when all tickets must be turned in for the banquet being held on September 23 at the Best Western in Cobleskill. Doors open at 1:00 PM. Tickets are $16 each. For tickets contact John Bloomer or Michael Zeh. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: What is LPNHC? The Long Path North Hiking Club was formed by volunteers in 1994 to help build and maintain the LP from the Catskill Forest Preserve north thru Schoharie, Albany and Schenectady counties. The club also organizes hike outings, publishes newsletters and performs highway clean-ups on NYS Rte. 30 through NYS DOT’s Adopt-A-Highway program. Total Membership is now at 207. Website for club has been updated. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up coming club outings are: July 28 Hike/cook-out, North-South Lake, call Carol for details. August 11 Vroman’s Nose Hike for the 300th Anniversary of Middleburgh, Leader: Carol. August 18 Sawtooth Mt. & Pyramid Peak in Adirondacks, 10 miles, Leader: George. August 25 Cave Hike, helmet & light required, Leader: Carol. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386 PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail. It’s one of the first places in the area to get snow. Always looking for new members.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Seven new members voted in and three new applications read to be voted on next month. There 108 members who have not paid their dues for 2012. Their names will be dropped and their key cards will be disabled. Michael Skowfoe was sponsored by Middleburgh Rod & Gun for DEC Camp Coby for this summer. Elizabeth Sullivan gave a power point presentation on Ruffed Grouse to the members. She caught three last fall and one this spring, in the Mallet Pond/Eminence State Forest area. She showed pictures of different trapping procedures she used. Populations are effected by weather. Each bird was aged, sexed, and banded.  If you find a banded bird, call the phone number to receive a $10 reward. Elizabeth received a $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship sponsored by Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. She is a student at SUNY Cobleskill. Mike Zeh reported on the SCCA and asked for members to sign up to man the Fair booth from July 27- August 4th.  Contact number is 265-4961. Trap on Friday nights starting at 6 PM. POC is Dave Symons and Donny France.  The club is having 22 Caliber Rifle silhouette & novelty shoots on July 24th, Aug 7th, and Aug 21st. POC is John Osinski.  There will be 1/5th scale swinging target, ½ scale swinging targets, and novelty gong targets. Adults charged $5 and juniors charged $2 (12-16).  Bob Britton is POC for the Dec. raffle again. 450 Tickets have been handed out to sellers. This is what pays the bills so we can enjoy the benefits of the club. It costs over $10,000 to open the clubs doors each year between land, school, and village taxes; liability & fire insurance, mowing of grass & cleaning of club house, plowing of road & parking lot. The guns have been received for this 2012 December’s raffle, and Dave Symons (Middleburgh NAPA) has again sponsor tickets. $250 Scholarship funding approve for Middleburgh School and Club member’s relation (son, daughter, or grandchild). The club pond was stocked with 120 brook, brown and tiger trout for the Kids Fishing Derby which was held on June 9th. Ninety seven kids were registered.  About 24 fish were caught including 11 trout, mostly tiger trout. Some bass and perch were also caught.  Taylor Albert caught the largest trout, 12 ¼ “long, Theo Lagece tied for second with Alexis Skowfoe with 11 1/4 “trout. A 15 ¼” bass and a 12 5/8” perch were also caught.  – Steve Czachor did another outstanding job as chairman. He was able to get enough donations from area businesses so each youth received a prize. Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. The club is looking for a new secretary, John Davis has resigned because of personal issues. Any interest call Joe Kopacz - phone 518-868-4594.      

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will be held on August 7th. The club will sponsor two more Dorwin Hamm Scholarships this fall. Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey done by Casey Michasiow Festa who now works for DEC in Albany. This project would be funded by the Timothy Murphy Run account. The club did act as the administer of the 5K Run on May 19 as part of the 300 year celebration of the town of Middleburgh. The money raised was donated back to the Middleburgh 300 Year Celebration Society to help with the cost of the parade this Fall. The club also agreed to supply two floats for a parade. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take“. This motto continues of strong membership & support of local businesses.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  Mike  
June’s SCCA Meeting Adjourned @ 8:55 PM. 
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July 19th 2012, @ 6:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting to be held at the SCCA Fair Booth in Cobleskill – Bring your lawn chair & paint brush. Club will supply paint, pizza, and drink.          
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